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Annual General Meeting 2021 
 

The Annual General Meeting of the Waikato VHF Group will be held on 

Sunday, 21st March 2021, 1:30pm 
At the Silver Fern Farms Event Centre, (aka Te Aroha Events Centre), 44 Stanley Ave., Te 

Aroha 
 

The “WaiPlenty” 2m network on 146.950 will be monitored for anyone requiring directions. 

Click HERE to go to a map of the location. 
 

A sub renewal/joining form can be found HERE. 

NZART 

BRANCH 81 

www.zl1is.info 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1hzwPsKsmWNPwF8rhFPwqONFIgznNqTRd&hl=en&usp=sharing
http://www.zl1is.info/join.html
file:///C:/Users/home/Documents/Amateur%20Radio/Branch%2081/Newsletter/www.zl1is.info
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Repeaters/Beacons 

 

The Waikato VHF Group owns and maintains a number of repeaters and beacons in the 

greater Waikato and Bay of Plenty area. These are available for sponsorship for a period of 1 

year. Please see http://zl1is.info/sites.html for a list of repeaters, beacons & links that are 

currently available for sponsorship. If you are interested in sponsoring one of them, please 

contact our Secretary (ZL1GWP) or Treasurer (ZL1TAT). 

 

* * * * * * * * * * 

 

Rapid Deployment Amateur Radio Challenge 

The next RaDAR Challenge is April 3rd, 2021, UTC. RaDAR is Rapid Deployment Amateur 

Radio.  

Movement is encouraged between portable deployments via foot or various conveyances.  

Operate in a four-hour window of your choosing. No specific venue is required, although parks 

are a natural choice.  

You may operate any band and mode except repeaters. Satellite and digital contacts are 

encouraged with bonus points. Remember it is five contacts and move. Get into the flow zone.  

Detailed rules are available at http://radarops.co.za/index.php/radar-rules/ Portable 

operators and chasers are welcome to participate. Make your plans and share! 

Eddie Leighton ZS6BNE originated RaDAR. He will be speaking about RaDAR at the March 

2021 QSO Today Virtual Ham Expo 

 

http://zl1is.info/sites.html
http://radarops.co.za/index.php/radar-rules/
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* * * * * * * * * * 
 

WAIKATO VHF GROUP Inc. 

TREASURER'S REPORT 
FOR FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2020 

 

It is my pleasure to present this report for the VHF Group’s 57th year of continuous 

operation. Our independently reviewed Financial Statement follows with the reviewer’s 

report. Although membership subscriptions for the 2020 year dropped slightly (19%), four 

members also paid in advance for 2021. More donations, along with trading table profit 

supported our revenue streams. Participation in Branch 12 and 89’s market days by Tom 

ZL1TOM / ZL1THG and Kevin ZL1UJG once again accounted for the majority of our Trading 

Table income, and our appreciation is extended to those who donated equipment for both 

those events.  

 

Twenty-three individuals plus one family paid membership subscriptions for 2020, however 

this was the first year since 2016 with no club support. Membership subscriptions fall due 

each year on January 1st, and you need to be a financial member to participate in voting at 

our AGM. Renewal details can be advised via our membership application/update form 
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(available on our web site at www.ZL1IS.info). A subscription to the Waikato VHF Group costs 

less than many similar clubs and organisations, so how about considering adding a donation or 

sponsoring one of our radio licences when renewing your sub? Both are required to continue all 

our services.  

 

Waikato VHF Group subscription rates have remained the same since 2012, and are proposed 

to continue at $25.00 for a member/associate, and $30.00 for club or family membership 

(all residing at the same address). Your committee’s preference is to raise subscription 

revenue through increased membership rather than increasing subscription fees.  

 

We gratefully acknowledge donations and licence sponsorships received during 2020 from 

ZLs 1AAF, 1FG, 1GWP, 1KIP, 1KL, 1KM, 1KRH, 1PO, 1RWR, and 3DM. Thank you all, your 

support of the Waikato VHF Group Inc. is much appreciated.  

 

The only capital expenditure we incurred during 2020 was a replacement link transceiver 

installed at Te Uku to facilitate blocking of co-channel interference the WaiPlenty repeater 

network had suffered from licence-free short range devices permitted in part of the 70cm 

amateur band. Expenditure has again been tightly controlled, and to keep costs down, we 

relied on generosity of individuals who donate time and transport for site access and to keep 

those facilities on the air. An apparent increase in 2020 electricity costs shown in our 

financial statement is only because the $100 site access fee (primarily to cover electricity) 

for our Waihi North repeater was previously counted as site maintenance. That fee, based on 

a electricity consumption check-meter reading, is calculated annually and agreed with the site 

owner prior to payment.  

 

Annual radio licencing fees remained at the 2019 level of $700 for fourteen licences 

assigned to us. Our 144.260MHz 2m beacon is yet to make an appearance from its new site in 

Hamilton, however our 2424.260MHz 12cm beacon remains on the air from our Kaimai site.  

 

All Waikato VHF Group payments are now made electronically (no more cheques), and only one 

cheque was received as a payment during 2020. Direct credit to our bank account (details on 

the membership update/renewal form on our web site) is convenient and our preferred 

method to receive payments now.  

 

Ian Brown ZL1TAT  

Treasurer 
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